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On 5.1 by the heavenly calendar in the 13th year of Cheon Il Guk (May 27, 2025), Cheon Mu 

Won commemorated its first anniversary at Cheon Jeong Gung, with more than 200 leaders and 

staff gathering for this significant occasion. 

 

Kim In-chang, senior director of the Central Administration Policy Office, was MC for the event, which 

he opened with a formal declaration. The program proceeded with a bow of reverence, singing of the 

Cheon Il Guk national anthem, and recitation of the Family Pledge. Bouquets of flowers were presented 

to True Parents, and this was followed by the cutting of the celebration cake - a moment of reflection on 

the meaning and the various milestones of Cheon Mu Won's journey. 

 

 

 
Award ceremony for outstanding Cheon Mu Won staff members 

 

National president of FFWPU Korea Rev. Hwangbo Guk offered a prayer of gratitude. A commemorative 

video then showcased Cheon Mu Won's achievements during its first year. Cheon Mu Won vice chair 

Mrs. Wonju Jeong McDevitt gave a heartfelt message on behalf of Cheon Mu Won, following which 



 

 

outstanding staff members were recognized for their exceptional dedication during the first year, fostering 

a spirit of encouragement and renewed commitment among the attendees. The award recipients shared 

personal reflections, and the ceremony concluded with the traditional three cheers of Eok Mansei, 

bringing the celebration to a powerful close. 

 

 
 

In her commemorative address, Cheon Mu Won Vice Chair McDevitt reflected on the providential 

journey that Cheon Mu Won has taken so far. She emphasized that, in this golden age, it is crucial for 

Cheon Mu Won's leaders and staff to demonstrate unsurpassed filial devotion to Heaven and strive for the 

best possible providential and historical outcomes. She urged everyone to wholeheartedly fulfill their 

responsibilities and divine calling. 

 

 
 

During his prayer of gratitude, FFWPU Heavenly Korea National President Hwangbo Guk expressed his 

hope that Cheon Mu Won would grow into an institution that can advance in spirit and truth, upholding 

True Mother's will, and fulfilling the providence. 

 

The commemorative video presented that day provided a moment to reflect on the grace bestowed by 

True Mother, Holy Mother Han, who guided the providence in the months leading up to the first 

anniversary of Cheon Mu Won, grounded in the victorious Cheon Won Gung Cheonil Sanctum Entrance 

Ceremony. The video revealed True Mother's grand vision to establish Hyojeong Cheonwon as a sacred 

place playing a role similar to that of the Vatican, while creating and expanding a model of God's 

kingdom on earth, as Cheon Il Guk ultimately grows into a confederation of nations that honor Heavenly 

Parent as their sovereign. This vision deeply resonated with all those in attendance. 

 

The first anniversary of Cheon Mu Won served as a pivotal moment to reflect on Cheon Mu Won's 

journey so far and to chart a clear course for the future. It was an opportunity for leaders and staff to 

commit to redoubling their effort and to advance in alignment with True Mother's providential will. 

 

 

 


